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Merry Christmas and Happy New 
Year Everyone! 

  

 With this issue of the Train-

wire we close out 2019 and welcome 

in 2020; a new year and a new dec-

ade.  We have seen lots of changes 

this past year in our division.  We 

have welcomed two new board 

members (Mike & Ray) and said 

thanks for all the hard work to our 

departing members (Tom & Wayne).  

We have welcomed in a new Train-

wire editor (Bryan) and sadly said 

goodbye, through his passing, the 

previous editor (Lenny).  The divi-

sion, through the hard work of its 

members and spearheaded by Jim, 

had another successful Railfest this 

past March.  

 Now with the closing of one 

year we welcome the beginning of 

another and with it new opportuni-

ties.  This year is an election year, 

and because of term limits at least a 

new assistant superintendent.  We 

also have openings (at least at the 

time I was creating this) for a re-

freshment coordinator and maybe 

even a trip master.  I know Jim would 

like an understudy in helping with 

Railfest; and maybe taking over if Jim 

doesn’t want to continue. (Although 

we hope that isn’t for a very long 

time) Remember our division is only 

as strong as its members; don’t just 

belong become a participant.   

 Now with that said and done 

the New Year is also a time to maybe 

reflect on what you are doing in the 

hobby.  It might sound weird but 

why not make a hobby New Year’s 

resolution list.  I know for myself last 

year I put together a list of areas and 

projects I wanted to finish in 2019.  

The biggest one was to finish my ele-

vated line.  I taped it to the area 

were I have my transformers so eve-

ry time I went to run some trains I 

would see that list reminding me to 

get stuff done; and you know what 

for the most part it worked.  It might 

be something as simple as clean up 

your layout, run trains more, or in-

vite others to see your layout; or it 

could be really elaborate such as 

build a new module or undertake a 

large construction project on an area 

that is unfinished on your layout.  No 

matter what happens in the upcom-

ing year just remember the main 

thing is to have fun and be happy 

that we live in the greatest country 

were we get to play with and enjoy 

these “grown up toys”. 

 

~Bryan Persing 



2 0 2 0  I s s u e  1  ( J a n u a ry )  P a g e  2  

Upcoming Division 5 Meetings 
(Division 5 Meetings Start At 7:30)  

Location:  Hambden Town Hall  

  13887 GAR Highway (Route 6)  

  Chardon, Ohio  

 

January 11, 2020  

 Location:   Hambden Town Hall 

 Event:  Division 5 Holiday Party 

February 7, 2020  

 Location:   Hambden Town Hall 

 Program:   Train Loads 

    Mike Carovac 

 Bring/Brag:   Train Loads 

February 10, 2020  

 Location:   Hambden Town Hall 

    BOD Meeting 

 

Upcoming Events  
(See attached flyers in Trainwire for 
complete details for most events or 

go to www.cleveshows.com)  
 

January 4       9-2 

 Collectable Toy Show  
 Lakeland College  
January 4     10-3 

 Snow Dogs Train Show   
 Chevrolet Blvd—Parma  
January 11        12-3 

 Division 5 Holiday Party   
 Hambden Town Hall  
January 25     10-3 

 TCA Train Show  
 Chevrolet Blvd—Parma  
February 29     10-4 

 MT Hope Train Show  

 Mount Hope Event Center  

March 7     10-3 

 Independence Train Show  

 Independence HS Field House  

March 14 & 15    10-4 

 Division 5 railfest  
 Lakeland College  
March 14     5:30 
 Railfest Dinner  
 Painesville Depot  
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December BOD Meeting 
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No BOD meeting scheduled for December. 

December Meeting 

Division 5 Membership Meeting Minutes  Dec 6, 2019 
 
The December 6, 2019 membership meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM by Assistant Superintendent Bryan 
Persing at Hambden Town Hall.   23 members and 1 guest were present.     
 

Reviewed upcoming events such as the modular layout setups at Lake Farmpark’s Country Lights event during the 
month of December. 

Holiday Party RSVP and payment are due now.   
Reviewed the results of the Division’s recent Promo Day.  The people attending were different from past years.  

They asked a lot of questions and stayed longer.   LENS got a new member out of the event and the Division 
may also get one.  The space was a little cramped.  If we hold the event at the Depot again, we will probably 
rearrange where several the demonstrations are located.  Steve Kaplan of Division 4 mentioned that their 
division focuses their advertising in non-model railroading locations (grocery stores, libraries, senior centers) 
in order to reach the people we want to attract to the event. 

Some arms were twisted and we now have a Nominating Committee formed for the upcoming Division 5 elec-
tions.  The committee consists of Bryan Persing, Bruce Lutheran, and Jim McCullum.  If you are interested in 
running for an office, please contact one of these members. 

Mike Carovac has agreed to run for Assistant Superintendent in the upcoming elections. 
A few more Division surveys have been received.  It is not too late to turn yours in. 
Dave Neff said the work on the Region’s clinician database will not begin until February. 
Ted Wiese reported on the Company Store inventory and had the merchandise available for purchase at the 

meeting. 
We are going to go ahead and try to rotate the job of Refreshment Coordinator between several people.  We 

would like to have three people.  We currently have two volunteers, Paul Emch and Chuck Limbert.  Paul will 
start first and handle the February meeting.  He will be at the Holiday Party in January to get the needed sup-
plies. 

Bill Osborne is our new Division Tripmaster.  He has some ideas for our initial trips.  One would be to an HO mod-
el railroad club in Coshocton, OH.  Trips may use a bus or car pooling, depending on the number of people 
willing to go.  It was generally agreed that the maximum trip duration should be 3 to 3 ½ hours one way. 

It was noted that December 7th would be the last day of running for the year by the Lake Shore Live Steamers at 
Penitentiary Glen. 

Webmaster Wayne Lette informed the members about a new feature being added to our Division website.  It will 
be a “members only” area that requires a member to login.  The new area will provide member contact infor-
mation and Division member only information. 

 
Bring & Brag:   Theme: “Maintenance Of Way” 
  Bryan Persing  Dave Neff Bill Osborne Matt Kross Dave Metzger 
       
Program:  We attempted to watch a video recording of an NMRA national convention clinic about unique prototype 
steam locomotives.  Unfortunately, we again had difficulty playing the DVD and decided to stop before getting very 
far through the presentation.  The problem appears to be with the DVDs we received from National. 

Submitted by Matt Kross – Div 5 Clerk 
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Businesses Accepting Division 5 Certificates  

Stewart’s Hobbies & Collector’s Toys 

Hobby Town USA 

Train Specialty Company 

Toy-N-Hobby Headquarters 

The Painesville Railroad Museum 

CW Trains, LLC 

Willoughby, Ohio 

Mentor, Ohio 

Chardon, Ohio 

Geneva, Ohio 

Painesville, Ohio 

Mentor, Ohio 

P L E A S E    S U P P O R T    T H E S E    D E A L E R S !  
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New Membership Feature  
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Member Roster for NMRA MCR Division 5 Members ONLY  

Are you needing to contact someone in the division and don’t know how? Well now you can! The only people that 
can see your information are other current Division 5 members. However, if your membership has expired, you will 
no longer be able to sign in.  

In a new section of the division website called “Members Info” we have everyone in our division listed. The list comes 
from the NMRA and is provided monthly to our Division Clerk in order to maintain our membership roster. To see 
this information, you must sign into the Member Login section of the division website www.mcr5.org.  There in the 
lower right-hand side of the webpage you will find the link. This area of our website will allow you to edit your infor-
mation that you would like to share with the other division 5 members. Only the information you enter will be 
shared. 

While compiling the survey that different members filled out; people wanted to know how to get in touch with an-
other member for various reasons. Because of the Privacy Laws, we are not able to publish a membership roster as 
we once did.  So, this has been created for the use of the membership. You as a member have the control of what 
information you want to share with others. Remember to fill out the “Help/Advise” area if you are willing to help or 
advise when questions come up.  Enjoy!! 

How To Login 

Click on the Member Login on the main page. 

 

To sign in for the first time, you must use the following information as it appears on your NMRA membership card.  
Enter your First Name, Last Name, and Password (the first six (6) digits of your NMRA #) (if you are a Life Member 
please enter an “L” in front of the first (5) digits of your NMRA #).  Click Login. 

Note:  If you can’t find your NMRA membership info, contact Division 5 Clerk Matt Kross at clerk@mcr5.org or  
440-668-9462. 

(Continued Next Page) 

http://www.mcr5.org
mailto:clerk@mcr5.org
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The first time logging in, you MUST use the first and last name that is on your NMRA membership card.  For example, 
if you go by your middle name Mike but the NMRA has you listed by your first name of Alan, you must enter Alan as 
your first name.  Or, if the NMRA lists you as William but everyone calls you Bill, you must enter William for your first 
name. Once you have logged in, you can change your first name in the Division 5 system to what you want to be 
known as and this new first name will be used for your future logins on the Division 5 website. 

Once you have logged in, you can also change your password to whatever you want it to be but it must meet the pass-
word requirements specified (one or more uppercase letters, one or more lowercase letters, one or more numbers, 
and be at least six characters long). 

Once you log in, you will be into the Members Info section. Click on any of the buttons to turn that column On/Off: 
Addresses, Phones, Emails, Help/Advise, All or Print. The 3 buttons at the top allow you to: Change your Info, View 
Private Member Only Information (i.e. Layout Tours, any other items that we need to get out to the group), and Log 
Out. 

Keep in mind that this section of the website is still in the development stages and screens may change.  

We would like all members to log in at least once and verify that the email contained there is correct, please put your correct 

email even if you are not wanting to share with members. (Matt may need to send out messages) Also, everyone should change 

their password from the default to something personal to them.  

~Wayne Lette 

Layout Tours  

This past November some members of Division 5 and other model train enthusiasts in our re-

gion opened up their homes and layouts for the membership.  Reports from the participants 

were very positive with most seeing at least 20 visitors viewing their work.  Division 5 does this 

every year or so and it’s a great way to meet fellow members and to showcase your work.  

Don’t be intimidated about signing up because you think your layout is not “done”  or you don’t 

believe your skills are on the level of others.  It’s a great time to share your vision or if you can’t 

host at the very least make an effort to visit those who are open to maybe pick up some point-

ers that you can use on your own layout.  The division would like to thank the following individ-

uals who hosted this past November…. 

 Mike Buehner  Dave Hanna  Terry Kolenc  Bryan Persing 

   John Penca  Mike Rudder  Tony Spena 
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Articles  
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West Virginia Train Rides 
 
 On the Wednesday before 
Labor Day, Rich and I headed 
south for Elkins, West Virginia, 
which was our base for two 
nights. We had purchased tickets 
on-line to ride the Durbin Rocket 
on Thursday and the New Tygart 
Flyer on Friday. On our way to 
Durbin, we stopped at Seneca 
Rocks State Park, a scenic attrac-
tion popular with rock climbers, 
and Canaan Valley Resort State 
Park, where we celebrated our 
50th anniversary several years 
ago.  
 
A Short History 
 The Greenbrier Railway 
Co. was founded in 1897, extend-
ing the Chesapeake & Ohio north 
into Pocahontas County. By 1905 
the railroad reached Durbin. 
Meanwhile, the West Virginia 
Central and Pittsburg RR, which 
was founded in 1881 to move 
coal and timber from the remote 
area around Elkins to larger east-
ern cities, completed their rail line 
expansion south from Elkins to 
Durbin in 1903. In 1905 the 
WVC&P RR integrated into the 
Western Maryland RR, and Durbin 
became the junction of the C&O 
and Western Maryland railroads. 
Durbin became a booming rail-
road center with hotels, stores 
and saloons catering to the lum-
bering industry and railroad work-
ers. (Not much is left in Durbin 

today.) The depot in Elkins was 
built in 1908 as the hub for the 
Western Maryland. By 1958 pas-
senger service was terminated, 
and in 1985 CSX abandoned the 
line from Elkins to Cumberland, 
Maryland. 
 
The Durbin Rocket 
 This ride covers 10.5 miles 
in 2 hours along the Greenbrier 
River in the Monongahela Nation-
al Forest. The coal-fired steam 
engine, Heisler No. 6, has ties to 
the logging industry. It was built 
in 1929 in Erie, PA for a Pennsyl-
vania coal and clay products com-
pany, sold to a Greenbrier County 
lumber company in 1939, and is 
now from Cass. It pulls an open 
car with bench seats directly be-
hind the engine, various 1920’s 
era coaches, and cabooses. Pas-
sengers on this day could ride in 
the open car, an open coach car, 
and a caboose in the cupola. On 
our trip we dropped off two ca-
booses on remote sidings over-
looking the river, where families 
stayed overnight. 
 
The New Tygart Flyer 
 This train, pulled by vin-
tage Western Maryland engines, 
traverses mountain grades and 
goes through an “S” curve tunnel 
on the way to a scenic waterfall. 
The 4-hour, 46-mile round trip 
departs from the Elkins depot and 
runs along the Shavers Fork of the 
Cheat River. Seating on the train 

is typical of dining cars, with ta-
bles for four. On the way to the 
falls, an all-you-can-eat sandwich 
buffet is included in the ticket 
price. The 18’ high, 150’ wide 
High Falls of Cheat are located in 
a remote area of the forest. We 
stopped for 20 minutes to walk to 
a scenic overlook, where there 
were steps down to the base of 
the falls. Cookies and beverages 
were served on the way back to 
the station. We enjoyed pleasant 
conversation while riding across 
from a retired couple from the 
Columbus area. The parlor car on 
the train is an extra-fare upgrade 
that quickly sells out for the sea-
son. It has a separate buffet, ta-
bles for two, adult beverages, and 
is at the end of the train on the 
way back for a lighted view of the 
inside of the tunnel.  
 On the way home, we 
stopped for the night in Marietta, 
Ohio. The next morning we drove 
to Harmar Village to check out the 
railroad equipment and walked 
out on the bridge over the Musk-
ingum River. We also drove 
through Byesville to stop at the 
depot and were stopped by an 
Ohio Central train at the railroad 
crossing nearby. (See Bruce Lu-
theran’s articles in the Trainwire 
earlier this year.) Our last stop 
was in Zanesville at the park over-
looking the Y-bridge and at the 
railroad yard.  
 

~Linda Kacprzak  
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Maintenance shop in Durbin  

Cheat Falls  Parlor car  Abandoned trestle 

Our dining car  The New Tygart Flyer  Elkins Station  

Adding water for the return trip  On the way back to Durbin Siding overlooking the river 

The Durbin Rocket  Dropping off the first caboose  
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New Jersey Hi-Railers 

 
This is part II of my past 

October trip to the biggest O 

gauge train show located in York 

Pennsylvania.  One of the best 

parts mentioned in my previous 

article is meeting all of my friends 

from across the country.  Some of 

these friends include members of 

the New Jersey Hi-Railers, which 

is home to the biggest 3-rail O 

gauge club layout in the world.  I 

was invited, along with other 

members of the O Gauge Forum, 

to attend their open house held 

the Sunday after the 3 day York 

show.  So I battled the NJ traffic 

to arrive Saturday night and 

checked into a hotel near the Hi-

Railers home in Paterson NJ.   

I have seen pictures and 

videos of their layout but that 

didn’t even come close to prepar-

ing me for what I witnessed as I 

walked into their club for the first 

time.  I guess I should start by ex-

plaining that the layout is housed 

in an old silk warehouse and it 

takes up the entire 3rd floor of the 

building.  The 3rd floor is over 285 

feet long and the actual main lay-

out totals 185x45 feet.  When I 

say main layout I mean they have 

other smaller layouts including 

the actual famous layout used in 

the HBO series The Sopranos.  

The club also has their own fully 

operational kitchen and seating 

area for guest to relax when not 

viewing trains. 

So getting back to what I 

witnessed when I walked into the 

club for the first time; what grabs 

the eye right away is the 2 mod-

els of the World Trade Center 

Towers.  The layout is really 

themed around the NY/NJ experi-

ence.  As I walked closer to the 

layout I quickly grabbed my cam-

era and started taking pictures of 

everything.  The only problem 

was that I had to change lenses, 

as I assumed that they would 

never let the public really close to 

the layout for fear of damage. So 

I had first put on my telephoto 

lens but this lead to some bad 

pictures, and after realizing my 

mistake I changed lenses since we 

were allowed to be so close.  I 

think it took me close to an hour 

just to make my way around the 

layout the first time.  After ex-

ploring from ground level I made 

my way up to the elevated 

platform to get a completely 

different viewing experience.   

The layout has so many 

areas it is just so hard to explain 

them all.  My favorite areas 

would be the elevated and under-

ground subway lines, beachfront 

with glass hi rise building, and of 

course the Twin Towers.  I would 

say that the layout is probably 

50/50 on scratch built to com-

mercial building and kits.  There 

are numerous bridges, both mod-

ern steel and vintage wooden 

trestle styles.  Once again it is just 

so hard to explain what this club 

offers.   

Speaking of the club there 

are around 65 full members and 

numerous associate members.  

Full members pledge to put in at 

least 8 hours of work time on the 

layout each month and are given 

24/7 running privileges.  One of 

the other great aspects of the 

club is that members have their 

own display cases so they can 

leave their trains at the club and 

don’t have to pack and unpack 

each trip.  Just seeing the amount 

of train power in the club was 

mind blowing.   

I could have stayed there 

for the entire day and really not 

been able to fully appreciate the 

hard work that these members 

have put in to create this master-

piece.  Unfortunately I had to 

make the 8 hour drive home in 

order to get back to work on 

Monday morning.  I could proba-

bly go on for pages describing 

more about the layout but as 

they say a picture is worth a 

1,000 words so I have included 

some of my favorite picture out 

of the 300 I took that day.  If you 

want to see more you can friend 

me on Facebook where I have 

close to 200 pictures and videos 

from that day or go to YouTube 

and search for NJ Hi-Railers.  

 

~Bryan Persing 
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CIRCUS TRAIN 
 
 Here are pictures of the 
former Ringling Brothers & Bar-
lum & Bailey circus cars that were 
retired when the circus stopped 
performing about two years ago. 
These cars are on the property of 
the Kirby Family Farm in Williston, 
FL; that is about 20 miles NW of 
Ocala. The train line that goes to 
Crystal River runs about 100 feet 
or less from the Eastern edge of 
the Kirby Farm property line. On 
google maps, Kirby got 18 passen-
ger cars. Since that time, two 
have left and two cabooses and 
two boxcars, all former CSX came 
in. Two large cranes were brought 
in to move the cars from the 
mainline to the track put on the 
property. It took two days to set 
the 18 passenger cars, 1 flatcar 
and an ex Air Force switcher en-
gine. All of these cars were crew 
sleeping cars and their living 
quarters.  
 I went through most of 
the cars; there was even one car 
that somebody was camping in. It 
has a larger center door with 
steps that go down lower than 
the regular entry stairs on the 
ends of the cars. I am certain that 
car was for the head person of 
the circus and another top per-
son. There must be one large 
room on either side of the center 
entryway and there will be a 
kitchen, closets, and a small living 
room. The other cars have differ-

ent types of living quarters. Most 
of them are small for one or two 
people. There is the Pullman type 
bed with some cabinets and a 
small closet and a sink. All the 
rooms have at least a microwave. 
 All of the cars have a laun-
dry facility in the middle of the 
car. The next size room up is 
slightly larger with a small kitch-
enette with a two burner stove 
and a small refrigerator. The next 
size rooms have a toilet in the 
room and a bit more storage plac-
es for personal items. There was 
one car with two larger rooms 
with a double bed and a large 
closet with bi fold doors. The only 
thing is it did not have a wall be-
tween the hallway and the room 
area. A good curtain must have 
been in place. Each of those 
rooms had a more sizable bath-
room. Some of the cars had a 
kitchen and small seating area on 
one side of the car. There are 
groups of cars with the same floor 
plan.  
 Sometimes I went through 
car to car from the inside, but 
usually I went back out to get pic-
tures of the cars when I was pass-
ing along. All the doors going 
through the train were unlocked. 
Some rooms still had most of the 
personal items left behind. It 
showed how people lived and 
decorated their living area when 
they might spend a few years on 
the train going from city to city. 
Some rooms are partially stripped 

of bedding, etc. I know they will 
get some time off to go to their 
regular home to see friends and 
family. In these cars, the aisle is 
not too wide at all. If I put my 
shoulder on the outside wall, I 
only have a few inches of clear-
ance between my left shoulder 
and the wall for the rooms. All of 
the cars have been oriented 
where the aisle side of the car 
faces East and the rooms face 
West.  
 These circus cars were go-
ing to be scrapped and Kirby got 
in touch of the outfit managing 
these cars. They donated them to 
Kirby as Kirby would pay for ship-
ping the cars and renting the 
cranes to transfer the cars from 
the live track to the track on the 
farm. There is a flatcar with two 
containers on wheels to move 
circus equipment to the venue 
and back. I saw the weather was 
going to be great on this day and 
there was the six gun western 
reenactment of western towns 
from a long time ago. They did it 
twice a year, but now I heard they 
are going to do it three times a 
year. They also do other things on 
the property.  
 I heard there is only one 
other place in the country which 
there are multiple former RB & B 
& B circus cars like this. There are 
single cars scattered around. One 
is at a VFW in Seffner.  

 
~Paul Emch 

Articles  
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Meet Mike Carovac, 

 I have only been a mem-

ber of the NMRA for a little over 

two years. I did not even know 

that the organization existed un-

til 2016. I went to the Division 4 

train show and asked one of their 

members about joining the or-

ganization. Sadly I did not get an 

e-mail address or telephone 

number. The following spring my 

son was driving pass Lakeland 

Community College when he no-

ticed on their sign board that 

there was going to be a train 

show. I attended the train show 

and like all happy endings I be-

came a member of Division 5. 

This past spring I was asked and 

accepted a position to become a 

member of the Board of Direc-

tors. 

 Since I can remember I 

have always been interested in 

trains. Growing up I lived just 

outside of Chardon and vividly 

remember the “long” black trains 

that ran through the south and 

west side of town on their way to 

Fairport. The only bad thing was I 

was born at the very tail end of 

the steam era and do not re-

member them. I should have 

been born at least five years ear-

lier. When we would visit the 

family back in Pittsburgh, my 

great aunt lived on the hill just 

above one of the yards. All night 

long you could hear the rumbling 

of the diesels and the clash of the 

cars coming together. Best night 

sleep I ever got. 

 I kind of got away from 

the trains after I enlisted in the 

Army where I spent a little over 

17 years of my life. It was during 

this time I got into racing, jump-

ing out of air planes and scuba 

diving, all of which I fully feel 

now. It was after I got married 

that I started to think about 

getting back to the rails but even 

then work and family took up 

most of my time. Between my 

niece and my son, I spent twenty 

years surrounded by horses. 

After my son graduated from his 

HVAC trade school, I had the time 

to do what I wanted and with the 

support of my wife I got into fully 

working on getting ready to make 

a layout. Although I primarily 

model in HO, I do dapple in the N 

scale side also.       

 Although I wish I could 

retire, I am currently employed at 

Enterprise Welding as one of the 

company truck drivers. My pri-

mary responsibilities involve me 

driving all over Northeast Ohio 

doing drop offs and pickups. This 

affords me the opportunity to 

see a large amount of trains and 

train yards. On a weekly base I 

see the West 150th yard from two 

different angles, the Collinwood 

yard off of East 152nd, the Akron 

yard off of I-76 along with the 

rails that run along RT-8, the 

trains moving in and out of the 

scrap yard which is located be-

tween I-80 and RT-711 in Youngs-

town, and the lonely rails located 

outside of Jefferson. A lot of my 

ideas come from these locations.  

 

~Mike Carovac 
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The Trainwire is always looking 

for an interesting article.  If 

you have taken a trip lately, 

seen something interesting 

trackside, have a particular 

viewpoint on a railroad subject 

or just want to participate in 

the members profile; then we 

want to hear from you.  Every-

one wants to be kept current 

on division information, but 

we all enjoy an interesting arti-

cle written by a member of 

this organization.  So take your 

pictures and write your article 

and send them to the Editor by 

email. 

I work on the Trainwire throughout 
the month and publish it around 
the 20th.  If you absolutely need 
something in the next Trainwire  
issue please send it as soon as pos-
sible or let me know to hold space 
for you.  Many times space allotted 
for certain items may already be 
spoken for.  However, if you send 
items in early I can rearrange the 
format.  Also when items are sub-
mitted I will inform you that I re-
ceived them and when to look for 
them in the Trainwire.   

2 0 2 0  I s s u e  1  ( J a n u a ry )  

Division 5 Officers             (Terms expire June 2020) 

Superintendent Mike Buehner 440-479-2276 
 Super@mcr5.org 
 
Asst. Superintendent Bryan Persing 330-715-3519 
  AstSuper@mcr5.org 
 
Division 5 Directors                               (Terms expire June 2020) 
 
Robert Gittinger 440-585-0237 BOD@mcr5.org 
Chuck Limbert 440-357-1864 BOD@mcr5.org 
Mike Carovac 440-497-8536 BOD@mcr5.org 
Ray Newnes 216-312-2132 BOD@mcr5.org 
 
Division 5 Appointed Positions                     (Terms expire June 2020) 
 
Treasurer Bonnie Lette 440-298-3075 
  Treasurer@mcr5.org 
 
Clerk Matt Kross 440-729-3045 
  Clerk@mcr5.org 
 
Railfest Chairman Jim Wendorf 440-357-8890 
  Railfest@mcr5.org 
 
Promo Day Coordinator Bob Frieden 440-256-8141 
  PromoDay@mcr5.org 
 
Achievement Program Bryan Persing 330-715-3519 
  AP@mcr5.org 
 
Trip Master Bill Osborne 440-254-0107 
 aka Tripmaster B Tripmaster@mcr5.org 
 
Auditors Dennis Lloyd 440-255-2530 
 Chuck Limbert Audit@mcr5.org 
 
Trainwire Editor Bryan Persing 330-715-3519 
  Trainwire@mcr5.org 
 
Refreshments (OPEN)  
                                   Refreshments@mcr5.org 
 
Membership Roster Matt Kross 440-729-3045 
Layout Tours                                                        Membership@mcr5.org 
 
Webmaster Wayne Lette 440-298-3075 
                                    Webmaster@mcr5.org 
 
Company Store Ted Wiese 440-256-5212 
                              CompanyStore@mcr5.org 
 
Program, Bring & Brag Dave Neff 440-269-1229 
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The Trainwire 

The Trainwire is an official publication of Division 5 

“The Western Reserve Division”, Mid Central Re-

gion, of the National Model Railroad Association. It 

is published approximately once a month and 

mailed to all NMRA members residing in Lake, 

Geauga, and Ashtabula counties (Ohio) free of 

charge, as long as the Division has funds for mail-

ing. Others wishing to receive it may do so for the 

annual fee of $12.00 for a mailing or it is always 

available on the website (FREE).  

Information regarding The Trainwire, Division 5, or 

the NMRA may be obtained by writing to 2860 

Loreto Drive Willoughby Hills, Ohio 44094 or send-

ing an e-mail to Trainwire@MCR5.org. The Train-

wire and Division 5 activities are funded by flea 

markets, raffles, contributions, and donations. All 

comments and opinions are welcome. Those views 

expressed in The Trainwire do not necessarily re-

flect the policies or opinions of the NMRA, the Mid 

Central Region or Division 5.  

The Western Reserve Division 5 
www.mcr5.org 

A non-profit educational organization 

Superintendent: Mike Buehner 6350 River Rd. Madison, OH 44057       440-479-2276  Super@mcr5.org 

Asst. Super: Bryan Persing 2860 Loreto Dr. Willoughby Hills, OH 44094      330-715-3519  AstSuper@mcr5.org 

Trainwire Editor: Bryan Persing 2860 Loreto Dr. Willoughby Hills, OH 44094      330-715-3519  Trainwire@mcr5.org 

Treasurer: Bonnie Lette 17541 Thompson Rd. Thompson, OH 44086      440-298-3075  Treasurer@mcr5.org  

Clerk:  Matt Kross 12049 Sperry Road Chesterland, OH 44026      440-729-3045  Clerk@mcr5.org  


